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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

February 26, 2018
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on November 29, 2017.
The meeting was called to order at 7:39 p.m.
Board Members Present : Wallace Nowosielecki, George Shamah, Glen Pettigano, Peter Scolaro, Santo Scarpulla.
Board Members Absent: Robert Burke, Lori Sproviero
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison:  Sandy Balistrieri
A motion was made by Wallace Nowosielecki  to deviate from the Meeting Agenda and allow Frank Covelli to speak.   Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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Frank Covelli, an Attorney was asked by Donna to address the issue of temporary lighting at English Ave. field for girls’ softball games.  He said that he is advising against erecting temporary lights at the field. He asked how temporary the lights would be. If it is indeed temporary, as in one night, it would be ok. Otherwise it would pose an issue for insurance. Temporary lighting is not meant to be used consistently. If the lights are used for an extended period of time they must adhere to safety standards. For instance they must be a certain lumen rating. Mr. Covelli also said that not too long ago a nearby town was using temporary lights on a field and a wind storm blew in. One of the lights fell over and severely injured a child and parent. Donna added that the town engineer also advised against using temporary lights. Mr. Covelli said that municipalities are granted certain immunities , but if something is not used as intended that immunity erodes. Glen clarified that Mr. Covelli said that we can erect the lights but he doesn’t recommend it. Santo confirmed that it will be used for the whole season. In effect, it will be permanent.  Donna said that it would cost $894 a month per light for ones run by electricity, using an extension cord ,or $1,008 a month per light using a diesel generator. George said that each night the lights must be lowered. Donna is worried about renting temporary lights because two professionals don’t recommend it. Glen asked how much permanent lights would cost. Donna said that they would cost $85,000-$100,000. 
A motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki  to return to the meeting  agenda . Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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A motion was made by George Shamah to approve the Meeting Minutes from the January 22, 2018 meeting.  Motion seconded by  Wally Nowosielecki . 
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	PS
	SS

	YES
	A
	X
	X
	X
	A
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


A motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Peter Scolaro. 
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Since there were no members from the public who wanted to speak , a motion was made by George Shamah to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Wally Nowosielecki .
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A motion was made by George Shamah to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki .
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Director’s Report:  
Basketball: The season is ongoing. It will conclude at the end of March.
Street Hockey: The program is wrapping up this week. One of the coaches is interested in taking over for Dave next year. They are looking to run a program in the Spring or Summer.
Band Shell: The second concrete pour has taken place. We are awaiting the schedule for the construction of the structure.
 Egg Hunt: The Egg Hunt is scheduled for March 24.
Summer Camp: We are getting everything ready. The trips and busses are booked. A trip list was included in your packets. Glen asked if we talked to St. Leo’s about having the Summer Camp there. Donna said no. The fee that they quoted last year was so high that she didn’t even want to ask them this year. Peter asked if the price for camp was the same. Donna said no; it will be raised by $25. She is going to raise it $25 a year until it is up to $100 a week, which comes out to $700. Wally asked if there is a family rate. It had been discussed at one time. Donna said no. Sandy thought that we discussed it when a woman came to the meeting who had 6 or 7 children. If someone has a hard time paying for camp in the past Donna would refer them to Roy, the CFO. But there is no resolution in place for dealing with families with many children. George asked about the prices on the trip sheet. Donna said that the trip prices are separate. This way you don’t have to pay for things that you don’t want to participate in. The things that have no price are free. Wally asked why the movies are so expensive. Donna said that the theater charges us $12 which includes soda and popcorn, and we have to add the cost of the bus. 
Recreation Liaison Report- Councilman Balistrieri:
She said that the Mayor and Council wanted to ask about the position that Tom is vacating and also address the petition.
For those who were unaware, Donna explained that there is a petition online on Facebook asking that the gym be open on Sundays and between the hours of 3pm and 6pm. Right now the gym is closed those hours because State law mandates that no one who is not fingerprinted can enter the building during the After School Program. This would necessitate the After School Program moving back to the schools. Keith Kazmark and Donna drafted a letter and posted it on Facebook to address the issue.  Sandy said that we should discuss keeping the office open late during the week and on Saturdays. Maybe the new person could have staggered hours. Council will discuss it further with Donna, but she wanted to bring the idea to the board so that they could share their thoughts. Donna is concerned because she already lost a full time secretary. That position became part time. Donna would lose the new person’s time during the day if the hours are staggered. She wanted to know the purpose of bringing in someone at night. Not everyone is available at night: such as the Municipal building and vendors. We have online registration, so the person wouldn’t need to do that. Maybe they could do coaches ‘badges, but we have always found a way to accommodate coaches in the past. Donna doesn’t want a person just hanging around reading the paper waiting for someone to come in. Maybe instead of shifting the office hours a part time person could come in at night or Saturdays. Santo thinks that there is a benefit in having a person in the office at night. Most people get out of work at 5pm and they may want interaction with a person. George thinks its overkill to have someone in the office every night. Glen and George both suggested one night a week and a half day on Saturday. Sandy thought that the person could stay until at least 6pm every night since that’s when the After School Program ends. George thinks that a part timer would be best, but a full timer who would work one night a week and Saturdays would work too. Donna said that she would prefer that the person working at night or Saturdays be a regular office staffer. Peter said that maybe we could be open the first Saturday of the month. Donna said that we could start out slow and see how it works. Santo said that most parents are off on Saturday so  that would work well. Donna said that Saturday could be overtime. Sandy said that because the person is new, we can set up the schedule however we want it. Donna said that we could try opening Saturdays for three months and see how it works. She also added that Tom said that he would come in on Saturdays. George asked if Tom’s position has been posted. Donna said that is posted on the League of Municipalities Website. She will interview candidates and bring three to five candidates to the board. Sandy said that she will bring the board’s thoughts to the Council. Donna said that the best option would to have a full time person who has staggered hours on Thursdays and overtime on Saturdays.
Old Business:
Portable lights for Softball- English Ave.:  Previously addressed.
Cameras in Birchwood, Gall and Cherry Hill:  Everything has finally been cleared with Verizon. Now there is trouble with PSE&G. Santo asked if it is a joint pole. Donna said yes. So we need PSE&G’s approval. There needs to be  a non- disclosure agreement and a joint licensing agreement.
New Business:
Easter Egg Hunt:  Already discussed.
Security Measures:  Peter brought up the fact that we have very little security at the Recreation Center. We are responsible for the safety of the children who come here. Glen suggested a perimeter like the one that they have at Gilbert. Maybe the parents shouldn’t come in to pick up their children. Peter said that anyone can walk into the Rec. Donna has looked into several different security measures such as swipe cards. The seniors would not like to use those and what would happen when there’s a basketball game and people come to watch? Donna said that we used to have a Police Officer on Saturdays, but that was pricey, at $45-$50 per hour. Maybe a Security Company would be cheaper. Santo said that there should be some way to prove that you belong here, such as a ticket for a game. Sandy said that we should ask other towns how they deal with security. Donna said that she is going to the Recreation Convention next week maybe they will have some ideas there. George thinks that a Security Guard would be best. Glen suggested an auxiliary Police Officer. Donna said that the Police Union Contract says that you have to offer the job to a Police Officer first. 
Summer Camp: Already discussed.
Thomas DeSiervo’s Resignation: Everyone received a copy of the letter.
Commissioner Reports:

George Shamah: Progress
Santo Scarpullo: They are moving forward with Softball. Is there any way for shading to be installed over the dugout for the Girls’ Softball field?
Wallace Nowosielecki:  Progress.
Glen Pettigano: Progress. We discussed a lot. 
Peter Scolaro: No report.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki  to close the work portion of the Meeting . Motion seconded by  George Shamah .
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A motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki  to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:43pm.
